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May 10, 2022

Lexington-Fayette Urban County Government
Division of Water Quality

ATTN: Frank Mabson, Grant Administrator
125 Lisle Industrial Avenue, Suite #180
Lexington, KY. 40511

RE: Lexington-Fayette Urban County Government
Contract Change Order
Contract #: C-146-2020

Dear Mr. Mabson,

As you are aware, in 2020, the Lexington-Fayette Urban County Government (LUFCG)
awarded the University of Kentucky Research Foundation (“UKRF”) a $216,800 grant for a
Stormwater Harvesting Project, with a total project cost estimate of $271,000 (the “Grant”).
UKRF subsequently competitively bid the project with a new total cost estimate of $709,400.

During the Special Meeting of the Water Quality Fees Board, held on May 5, 2022, the Board
approved to amend the grant award and provide additional funds in the amount of $143,200
for a total of $360,000 to help fund the increase in construction costs.

The University of Kentucky, as one of the largest payers of the Water Quality Management
Fee, is demonstrating a commitment to this project, and related Grant, by acknowledging
and assuming nearly fifty percent (50%) of the total project cost as reflected in the table

below:
*Total Project Cost w/ Bid $709,400
LFUCG Share (51% of total) $360,000
UKREF Share (49% of total) $349,400

The University of Kentucky further agrees that upon written agreement from the parties,
and to the extent permitted by law, it will absorb future project cost increases.

Ecerely W

Mary osevich
Vice President for Facilities Management
Chief Facilities Officer

225 Frank D. Peterson Service Bldg. | Lexington, KY 40506-0005 | O:859-257-5929 | www.uky.edu



